

<b>Meeting</b>	Cedar Park FFA Alumni Board Meeting
<b>Date/Time</b>	11/11/2024 at 6:30 PM
<b>Location</b>	Randall's (1400 Cypress Creek Rd)
<b>Attendees</b>	Desoree McDougal – President Becca Dietz – Vice President Melissa Di Noto – Treasurer Morgan Miller – Secretary

<b>Agenda Item</b>	<b>Meeting Minutes and Discussion</b>
<b>Call to Order</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• At 6:54 pm by Desoree.</li> </ul>
<b>Concessions Recap</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The estimated profit for this year's concessions table is \$1,030, pending final expenses.</li> <li>• Stressed the need to send thank yous to the donors.</li> </ul>
<b>Constitution And Bylaws Changes</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Desoree asked alumni board members to review our current constitution and bylaws for any conflicting information.</li> <li>• Shall have a future meeting to discuss any potential changes.</li> </ul>
<b>Merchandise Store</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Morgan to contact JM Tees to set up online store.</li> <li>• Will have the following shirt designs: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Student design (by Kacey)</li> <li>◦ Last year's logo</li> <li>◦ This year's logo (incorporating the Texas FFA Association logo, yet to be designed)</li> <li>◦ Standard CP FFA design</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Shirts will be offered in black, green, and white.</li> <li>• Will offer t-shirts, sweatshirts, and long sleeves.</li> <li>• Will offer beanie and solid-color cap.</li> </ul>
<b>Next Fundraisers</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• The next pet clinic will be on January 28, 2025 at 5pm.</li> <li>• Discussion regarding a potential cornhole and chili or BBQ cook-off. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Concerns raised due to another booster club planning a cornhole event next spring.</li> <li>◦ Questions around location and whether alcohol an option. The project barn would be good for visibility but can't have alcohol on school property. Milburn Park was suggested as an alternate location.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>
<b>Project Barn Photos</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Discussed the need for more photos at events.</li> <li>• Group photo of CP Jackpot Show student participants to update photo at Nathalie's Donuts and other donors.</li> <li>• Submitting photos to the Wolfpack School Newspaper <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>◦ Proposed taking individual and group photos of the show team with their awards.</li> <li>◦ Stressed the importance of recognizing show team members in school publications.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Should schedule a day for all students to show up for pictures.</li> </ul>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ CDE, LDE</li> <li>○ Show team <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ Wearing show jackets</li> </ul> </li> <li>○ All FFA members</li> </ul>
<b>Senior Yearbook Page/Photos</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• It was noted that last year's yearbook photo for seniors was missed.</li> <li>• The yearbook page is due at the end of December.</li> <li>• Need to obtain photos for the senior yearbook page. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Group photos</li> <li>○ Candid shots</li> </ul> </li> <li>• A deadline of early December is to be set for obtaining photos.</li> </ul>
<b>Preparation for WCLA</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Need to set expectations for show payouts in preparation for WCLA and GLFFA.</li> <li>• Will review current payout formula to understand how payouts have been done in the past and whether any modifications should be made.</li> <li>• Will set the amount able to spend on students for WCLA, then work back using payout formula to calculate individual student payouts based on placings.</li> </ul>
<b>Competition Gear Update</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• CDE and LDE teams are to be picked in January, with the first competition held in March.</li> <li>• We won't know what to get until then: scrubs, long sleeves, etc.</li> <li>• Aiming to have a unified logo design based on show team jackets. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Potential cost-saving measures for purchasing team apparel.</li> <li>○ Stressed the importance of starting the process early to avoid delays.</li> </ul> </li> <li>• Discussed the option of purchasing shirts for each team member to keep or to reuse year after year. The general consensus was for new shirts purchased each year as needed. This would keep shirts current and fresh/clean for each year.</li> </ul>
<b>Membership</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Reviewed member dues, paid and outstanding.</li> <li>• Reviewed purchased student yard signs.</li> <li>• Desoree obtained permission to use state FFA logo on student yard signs.</li> <li>• Will set yard sign order deadline of November 15.</li> </ul>
<b>Adjournment</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Motioned at 8:03 pm by Desoree. Seconded by Melissa.</li> </ul>